Thomas Harrigan

From: David De Angelis

Sent: Tuesday, June 19, 2018 11:23 AM

To: Thomas Harrigan

Subject: FW: Possible cul de sac at Underwood Creek Parkway

From: Vicki Cappelletti [mailto:vcappelletti@tds.net]

Sent: Monday, June 18, 2018 9:32 PM

To: David De Angelis <ddeangelis@elmgrovewi.org> **Subject:** Possible cul de sac at Underwood Creek Parkway

Dear Mr. De Angelis,

I am just e-mailing to voice that we are <u>NOT</u> in favor of the cul de sac at Underwood Creek Parkway. Closing this off would result in heavy traffic on Mt Kisco. This is an area with a lot of children and a quite place for people to walk and enjoy the neighborhood. Having the increased traffic would pose a danger to the children and also the many people that walk this area daily. Also, the increased traffic would cause congestion for vehicles entering onto North Avenue as well as makeing it hard for the residents that live on the neighborhood streets to enter onto Mt Kisco. There are items of higher importance that these resources could/should be use for. Thank you